Chad Blosser

From: Chad Blosser

Sent: Friday, December 06, 2019 9:49 AM

To: Chad Blosser

Cc: 'Akers, Deborah'; 'Passmore, Ronald'

Subject: Submission of Continuing Education Hours In Virginia **Attachments:** Virginia Continuing Education Submission Guide.pdf

Dear Educator,

As mentioned in an EC update e-mail back in October, due to recent issues with CE submission (e.g. falsification of records, missing records, etc.) and an increase in requests from the National Registry to the Office of EMS for validation of how a provider was awarded 60 hours of CE on a specific date, it has been determined that the Office can no longer allow the practice of scanning master course barcodes which award bulk CE hours, regardless of whether you have a captive audience or not.

Per EMS regulation 12VAC5-31-1437, continuing education hours must be reported to our office in an approved format within 15 days of the date the CE was offered.

The ACE Division has worked in collaboration with the Division of Regulation and Compliance to develop the attached guidance document on proper submission of continuing education hours in the Commonwealth. The ACE Division will begin sharing the statewide *Late CE Submissions Report (> 15 Days)* with our colleagues in Regulation & Compliance starting in mid-January.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to Debbie or myself.

Best,

Chad

Chad Blosser | Education Program Manager | Virginia Office of Emergency Medical Services | Division of Accreditation, Certification & Education | 1041 Technology Park Drive, Glen Allen, VA 23059 | 804.888.9124 (p) | 804.371.3409 (f) | chad.blosser@vdh.virginia.gov | www.vdh.virginia.gov/emergency-medical-services/

Please let us know how we are doing by <u>clicking here</u> to complete a short customer experience survey.

PRIVILEGED AND CONFIDENTIAL: This e-mail may contain confidential materials, including health information that is legally privileged. This information is intended only for the use of the individual(s) to whom it is addressed and specifically authorized to receive it. The authorized recipient of this information is prohibited from disclosing this information to any partly unless required to do so by law or regulation. If the reader is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, reproductions, or use of the contents is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail message in error, please notify the sender immediately and destroy the original and any copies of the included information.